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ﬁealthy Pontiac, We Can!




Meeting Minutes
December 12, 2023
Members Present:
Anita Barksdale

Trinity Health Oakland

Lisa Braddix


Southeast Michigan Health Association

Justen Daniels

Alliance of Coalitions for Healthy Communities

Elena Diaz


Blue Cross Complete


Deborah Findley

Bowen Senior Center
Lauren Fuller


Sheriff PAL

Loreangel Galindo 

Centro Multicultural la Familia

Sana Hafeez


Oakland Livingston Human Services Agency
Deidre Hurse


OUWB School of Medicine
Jen Janhevich


Blue Cross Complete
Pransti Khandi


Oakland University William Beaumont

Jennifer Lucarelli

Oakland University 


Ki-Jana Malone

Aetna Medicaid
James McQueen

Pontiac City Council

Caroline Sisinca

Centro Multicultural la Familia
John Szczesniak

Oakland University / HPWC!
Nia Zakharova


Prevention Pontiac / PCF
Staff Present:

Signa Metivier
Oakland County Health Division

Kelsey Merz
Oakland County Health Division

1.  Welcome
L. Braddix welcomed members to the meeting of Healthy Pontiac, We Can! at 1:30 p.m. on December 12, 2023. The meeting was held at All Saints’ Episcopal Church, 171 W. Pike St., Pontiac.
2.  
2023 Recap

L. Braddix reviewed the speed daters who presented on their organizations or special topics at the 2023 meetings. 
K. Merz provided a recap of HPWC!’s social media and shared the top three social media posts for 2023.
· July 7 – “Get ready and save the date for Open Streets 2023! Come out and have fun with your family and neighbors. Reached 2,275 people.

· May 7 - #DYK that today kicks off Drinking Water week? Learn more here about how to increase your water intake! Reached 2,117 people.

· August 3 – “Come out for some summer fun at the Summer Slam event this Saturday, August 5! The event is hosted by @Micah 6 Community” Reached 1,458 people.
K. Merz told members through the HPWC! coalition SNAP Ed Grant programming is provided to residents of Pontiac. The grant is administered through the Oakland County Health Division. In 2023 SNAP Ed programming was held at Herrington Elementary, Bowen Senior Citizens Center, Ruth Peterson Community Center, and the Center for Success reaching 219 Pontiac residents.
K. Merz said the Healthy Eating Workgroup is finalizing the Pop-Up Pantry document. The document will help residents locate Sprout Fresh Food and The Farm at Trinity Health pop-up farm stands in Pontiac. She said the workgroup is also doing “Windshield Tour Surveys” at grocery stores in Pontiac to see what they offer, quality of produce, and cost.

The Activity Workgroup is looking at data on how/where residents in Pontiac get physical activity. They will be looking at churches, community centers, and other places where people gather and could get physical activity. 

2.  
2024 Meeting Schedule
L. Braddix reviewed the 2024 meeting schedule with members and based on the results of the meeting survey the meetings are a combination of virtual and in person no hybrid option. February, April, and October meetings will be virtual, and June, August, and December will be in- person. L. Braddix asked members to consider hosting an in-person meeting if their organization has meeting space. The in-person meetings will be held from 1:00 PM to 3:00 PM to allow for a networking break.
3. 
Coalition Asset Mapping Survey Results
K. Merz presented members the six coalition strengths and the six weaknesses based on the survey results. The lowest score at 3.26 (Mean 1 lowest, 5 highest) was “Residents and institutions are aware of the coalition’s vision, mission, and goals” from the category, “Clarity of coalition’s vision, mission, and goals”. Members were provided a worksheet and asked to score the six goals (1 through 6) the coalition should work on in 2024.
5. 
Networking Bingo and Food
Members were provided a bingo sheet with questions to ask each other. Three winners won a HPWC! swag bag. Members continued networking during the potluck lunch.
6.   Vision for 2024
Members were provided with the top initiatives from the survey and were asked to choose their top three for the coalition to work on.
7.  Partner Updates
J. Daniels provided handouts on the Alliance of Coalitions prevention programming, Narcan trainings, the 74 “Save a Life” stations, and the Wellness Initiative for Senior Education (WISE) programs.  
L. Fuller told members Sheriff PAL has several offerings during the holiday break season and on January 13th they will be doing a “Youth in Sports Physical and Mental Health Summit” presented by CNS Healthcare. It will be a 4-hour session for youths and adults. Visit sheriffpal.com or go to their Facebook page for more information. 
J. Lucarelli informed members she is currently working on a grant funded project from the MI Health Endowment Fund collaborating with the City of Pontiac on their park revisioning activities. 10 mini parks have been selected.
S. Hafeez said OLHSA will be restarting its after school programs.

K. Merz told members to please send her any updates they have for the January newsletter and she will send out an email reminder.
8.  Adjournment:
K. Merz adjourned the meeting at 2:58 p.m. The next HPWC! meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 13, 2024, and will be virtual. 
Minutes submitted by: Signa Metivier

Approved by: Kelsey Merz
